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Meeting #567 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 
AGENDA REPORT 
February 22, 2011 

 
Old Business 

ITEM K.1 
Proposed Improvements at Dolphin Statue 

 
 

At the December Board meeting, property owner and artisan Bill Limebrook presented a 
proposal to embellish the visual impact of the bronze dolphin statue with some additional 
cast bronze features and a relocation of the statue more to the front/center of the grassy 
area at the community entrance.  Mr. Limebrook’s rough ballpark cost estimate was 
around $30,000 to $35,000. 
 
The proposal was submitted to the Board in a preliminary conceptual form for the 
Directors to review and consider.  This item was not included on the January Board 
meeting agenda as other business was scheduled and is on the agenda tonight for further 
consideration and discussion. 
 
This subject was discussed recently by the CBRA at their February 9th meeting and the 
outcome of that meeting is provided below for reference: 
 
 
February 14, 2011 
 
Hi Don,  Unfortunately only 3 of us were at our meeting, we did discuss the 
dolphin and all agreed that to spend such a large sum of money was not a wise 
use of funds.  However making it more prominent some how,  possibly not 
even moving it just highlighting it more, not with lights, but a background of 
some kind.  Lots of ideas kicked around.  I’m encouraging them all to go to the 
District Meeting.  We are willing to put some money towards the Dolphin once 
we know what is being planned, and if we feel it is a wise use of funds. 
  
Blessings, 
Carole 
 


